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                                            TOWN OF NEWBURGH                   

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:   MILLER ENVIRONMENTAL GROUP-SITE PLAN/LOT LINE 
                                                      CHANGE      
PROJECT NO.:   19-27 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 98, BLOCK 1, LOT 27.2 
 

REVIEW DATE:   8 JULY 2021 
MEETING DATE:   15 JULY 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:  TALCOTT ENGINEERING- CHARLIE BROWN, P.E. 
 

1. The ZBA has approved variances dates 29 February 2021.   
 

2. The encroaching oil tank on the NYS Thruway property should be identified to be removed 
prior to final approval. 
 

3. A discrepancy on the plan date for the ZBA identifies 28 February 2021 while the Narrative 
Report identifies 29 February 2021.  This should be clarified. 
 

4. The facility has provided NYSDEC permits and City of Newburgh Industrial User permits 
identifying an increase in discharge from the site as 75,000/GPD.  In addition, the NYSDEC 
permit allows the storage of up to (250) 55-gallon drums of contaminated soil.  Building A 
enclosed drum containment pad – building is proposed to be utilized to transfer petroleum 
contaminated soil from 55-gallon drums to larger storage/transport containers. 
 

5. Jerry Canfield’s comments regarding the use of the facility for processing of petroleum 
contaminated liquids and soils should be addressed.   
 

6. The applicant’s representative has identified that lighting has been addressed on the plan. The 
details of any proposed lighting should be added to the plans, proposed lighting should be full 
off night sky compliant lighting.  
 

7. Comments from the Town of Newburgh sewer department should be solicited regarding the 
proposed discharge to the Town’s collection system.  While the City of Newburgh identifies the 
site as an industrial user, it is unclear if the increase in discharge will require the Town of 
Newburgh to treat the facility as an industrial user tributary to its collection system. 
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8. Highway Superintendent’s comments regarding the location of the access drive should be 
received. 
 

9. The applicant’s have identified they are requesting a waiver for topography on the site plan.   
 

10. 6-foot fences are proposed on the site, while 8-foot fences are shown in the detail. 
 

11. This project must be submitted to the Orange County Planning Department due to its proximity 
to State Highway 300 and NYS Route 84. 
 

12. ARB approval for the proposed structures is required. 
 

13. A Public Hearing is required and can be scheduled after the Board considers the SEQRA 
review of the project. 
 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/dns 


























